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U.S. Court of Appeals for the Fourth Circuit to visit 
Marshall 
MARCH 7, 2023 

The United States Court of Appeals for the 
Fourth Circuit will hear oral arguments at 
Marshall’s Huntington campus Wednesday, 
March 22, beginning at 9:30 a.m.  The special 
session is part of the court’s initiative to visit 
law schools and universities. 

While the event is free and open to the public, 
attendees are encouraged to register in 
advance. 

The court of appeals will hear three cases while at Marshall. For a listing of those cases and 
prohibited items in the courtroom, visit www.marshall.edu/spc .  Be advised that security 
measures will be in place for this event. It is suggested that you arrive early to ensure timely 
admittance. 

The event is sponsored by the John Deaver Drinko Academy and the Simon Perry Center for 
Constitutional Democracy. 

 

 

https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com%2Fe%2Fus-court-of-appeals-for-the-fourth-circuit-tickets-549636817517%3Faff%3Debdssbdestsearch&data=05%7C01%7CSTams%40marshall.edu%7C89515d3a267b4c82cd0e08db1f2e12e8%7C239ab2783bba4c78b41d8508a541e025%7C0%7C0%7C638138055008934209%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ymIEefzV2aJsi6BbdUMPXKvRdFvYzqoxiga92vxkFtY%3D&reserved=0
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com%2Fe%2Fus-court-of-appeals-for-the-fourth-circuit-tickets-549636817517%3Faff%3Debdssbdestsearch&data=05%7C01%7CSTams%40marshall.edu%7C89515d3a267b4c82cd0e08db1f2e12e8%7C239ab2783bba4c78b41d8508a541e025%7C0%7C0%7C638138055008934209%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ymIEefzV2aJsi6BbdUMPXKvRdFvYzqoxiga92vxkFtY%3D&reserved=0
https://www.marshall.edu/spc


 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



Thundering Word to compete in Tokyo event 
MARCH 7, 2023 

he Marshall University speech and debate team, Thundering Word, will compete this month at 
the International Forensic Association Tournament in Tokyo, Japan. 

The Thundering Word competes in the National Forensic Association throughout the country, 
competing in four basic areas: 

1. Oral Interpretation of literature (prose, poetry, duo, programmed oral interpretation) 
2. Prepared speeches (informative, persuasive, after dinner, rhetorical criticism) 
3. Limited preparation speeches (impromptu, extemporaneous) 
4. Debate 

The team is led by the director of forensics for the Department of Communication Studies, Clara 
Adkins. Adkins says they’re excited for the opportunity. 

“When I received the invitation from the organization, I immediately went to Dr. Bookwalter, 
dean of the College of Liberal Arts; he looked at me and said let’s see what we can do,” Adkins 
said. “Sixty days later, I got an answer that through donations from supporters and the Maier 
Foundation, this once-in-a-lifetime-experience was going to happen.” 

The program is looking for additional help as they put together their plan to compete in Tokyo. 
They’re accepting monetary donations through the Marshall University Foundation (COLA-
Debate Program). Adkins says the team appreciates the support they’ve received thus far from 
the Marshall University community. 

Seventeen members of the team qualified for the trip to Tokyo: 

• Ben Chambers, Athens, West Virginia 
• George Urling, Midkiff, West Virginia 
• Matthew Lebo, Vienna, West Virginia 
• Gabe Corbin, Point Pleasant, West Virginia 
• Bryson Connolly, Hilton Head Island, South Carolina 
• Mason Pomeroy, Nettie, West Virginia 
• Olivia Hindman, St. Albans, West Virginia 
• Liv Stockwin, Homer, New York 
• Kia Booth, Proctorville, Ohio 
• Adley Fry, Proctorville, Ohio 
• Lily Mays, Martinsburg, West Virginia 
• Ella Hiles, Sharonville, Ohio 
• Aaryn Bonyak, Huntington, West Virginia 
• Grace Stowers, Huntington, West Virginia 
• Zoe Davin, Huntington, West Virginia 
• Frances Harper, Huntington, West Virginia 



• Aayush Damai, Huntington West Virginia 

The team is coached and judged by Denise Parks (administrative assistant), Austin Fry (graduate 
assistant), Michael Shirzadian (debate instructor), Nancy Jackson (assistant director of 
forensics/instructor) and Adkins. The team will be flying from Columbus to Tokyo March 9 and 
returning March 16. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Reminder: Half-day holiday to take place March 17 
MARCH 7, 2023 

Prior to winter break, Governor Jim Justice issued a proclamation providing a ½ day holiday on 
Dec. 23 and Dec. 30, 2022.  Marshall University combined both ½ day holidays to observe an 
additional full day off on January 3, 2023. 

Gov. Justice then issued a revised proclamation to change Friday, Dec. 23, 2022, from a ½ day 
holiday to a full-day holiday because of inclement weather.  As a result of the revised 
proclamation, we gained another ½ day off, which will be observed on the afternoon of Friday, 
March 17, 2023. 

This date was selected because students are on spring break and university offices are less 
busy.  The university will officially close at 12 p.m. (noon) on Friday, March 17,  in observance 
of the ½ day holiday. 

Any questions should be directed to the Office of Human Resource Services. 

 

 

https://www.marshall.edu/human-resources/


Heather Smith joins Honors College staff 
MARCH 6, 2023 

The Honors College has announced the addition of Heather 
Smith to their staff. She will oversee the Office of National 
Scholarships, helping members of the Marshall community 
navigate and ultimately win highly competitive national 
scholarships. The Office of National Scholarships helps all 
students find nationally competitive scholarship programs 
that are a good fit with them and their professional goals, 
such as the Fulbright, Boren and Gates Cambridge 
scholarships. 

Smith is a 2006 Marshall alum from the Lewis College of Business, and has been working with 
Marshall students on the Huntington campus in housing since 2012. She can be reached 
at walker137@marshall.edu. 

 

 

Toyota award to support RCBI engineering internship 
MARCH 6, 2023 

Toyota West Virginia has recognized the Robert C. 
Byrd Institute’s (RCBI) commitment to provide 
engineering interns with real-world, hands-on 
experience by awarding a $5,000 grant to enhance 
RCBI’s Engineering-Entrepreneurial Services 
Internship Program. 

During a two-semester internship at RCBI, one 
engineering student will receive a $2,500 stipend 
each semester as the intern provides design, 

engineering, prototyping and manufacturing assistance to industry clients and entrepreneurs. 

Working alongside RCBI engineers and technicians, the intern will gain a better understanding 
of the inner workings of business startups, product development workflow, Design Thinking 
methodology, 3D printing techniques and computer-aided design technology. 

RCBI hires interns each semester through the co-op program in the Marshall University College 
of Engineering and Computer Sciences, an immersive industry partnership that enables students 
to apply their knowledge in a professional setting while gaining practical experience. 

mailto:walker137@marshall.edu


“The broad-based engineering experience students gain at RCBI greatly enhances their skill sets 
and better prepares them for employment after graduation,” said Derek Scarbro, RCBI deputy 
director. “They get their hands dirty at RCBI, directly assisting with multiple manufacturing 
projects for a variety of industrial sectors, from aerospace to automotive, medical technology to 
mining, and everything in between. Thanks to Toyota West Virginia, we can expand these 
opportunities.” 

“Workforce development is critical to the future of our region and all of West Virginia,” said 
David Rosier, Toyota West Virginia president. “Initiatives like RCBI’s Engineering-
Entrepreneurial Services Internship Program give students the experience they need to be ready 
for the workplace. We’re proud to support RCBI.” 

“Toyota has been a strong supporter of RCBI’s STEM outreach for many years,” Scarbro said. 
“Its team members have provided hands-on activities during our annual West Virginia Makes 
Festival, talked to students in our maker camps about advanced manufacturing, and opened their 
doors for tours of the Buffalo plant so people can see modern manufacturing in action. RCBI 
also is proud to provide Toyota with manufacturing assistance on numerous innovative projects.” 

For more information on RCBI’s Engineering-Entrepreneurial Services Internship Program or to 
apply, contact Scarbro by e-mail at dscrabro@rcbi.org or by phone at 304-781-1684. 

 

 

 

Mingo County medical practice joins Marshall Health 
MARCH 7, 2023 

James W. Endicott, M.D. (pictured), a longtime primary care 
physician in Mingo County, and his practice in Kermit, West 
Virginia, have joined Marshall Health. He will also serve as 
an assistant professor in the department of family and 
community health at the Marshall University Joan C. 
Edwards School of Medicine. 

Endicott’s practice has been renamed Marshall Family 
Medicine – Kermit, but retains its current office location at 108 
Mingo Street in Kermit. The phone number, 304-393-4303, 
also remains the same. 

mailto:dscrabro@rcbi.org
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.marshallhealth.org%2F&data=05%7C01%7CSTams%40marshall.edu%7C34b1a03e99e04ba4c9a908db1c045293%7C239ab2783bba4c78b41d8508a541e025%7C0%7C0%7C638134577249123738%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=w%2BIo%2Bur6LE4P%2BMSR0DKL4c8g9BhmZpmHheZXrtWkkX4%3D&reserved=0
https://jcesom.marshall.edu/
https://jcesom.marshall.edu/


 “My patients will continue to receive their primary medical 
care from me, close to home,” Endicott said. “As part of 
Marshall Health, they also now have easier access to the more 
than 75 areas of specialty care Marshall Health provides. I am 
passionate about caring for patients in rural communities, and I 
look forward to helping future physicians find a passion for 
rural health as well through the School of Medicine.” 

After earning his medical degree from the Joan C. Edwards 
School of Medicine in 1983 and completing his family 
medicine residency at the Wake Forest University/North 

Carolina Baptist Hospital in Winston-Salem, North Carolina, in 1987, Endicott returned to his 
hometown of Kermit to open a private family medicine practice. A board-certified family 
medicine physician, Endicott has maintained a solo practice for the past 35 years. 

“As an alumnus, Dr. Endicott has always been a great friend of Marshall University,” said 
Stephen M. Petrany, M.D., professor and chair of family and community health at the Joan C. 
Edwards School of Medicine. “We look forward to working with him in his new role as a faculty 
member and building on the important care he’s been providing in Mingo County for more than 
three decades.” 

Beyond medicine, Endicott has reinvested in his community in many ways, currently serving as 
member of the Kermit Town Council and past member of the Mingo County Redevelopment 
Authority.  He has also coached the girls’ basketball teams at Kermit Middle School and Tug 
Valley High School and served 12 years on the Mingo County Board of Education. Endicott and 
his wife, Elaine, have two grown daughters. Elizabeth Endicott, D.O., is a pediatrician with 
Marshall Health and assistant professor of pediatrics at the Joan C. Edwards School of Medicine. 
Katherine Endicott is a teacher with Wayne County Schools and also recently completed her 
Master of Arts in Teaching. 

James Endicott specializes in primary care for infants through adults, including sick visits, well-
child visits, adult immunizations, specialist referrals and minor procedures. He is currently 
accepting new patients; walk-ins are also welcome Monday through Thursday, 8 a.m. to 4:30 
p.m. To schedule an appointment, please call 304-393-4303. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

The next regular issue of We Are...Marshall will be distributed March 15, 2023. Please send items 
for consideration to WAMnewsletter@marshall.edu by 5 p.m. Monday, March 13, 2023.

 

To read the content of this newsletter online, please click on the following 
link:  www.marshall.edu/wamnewsletter/March-8-2023.  

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
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